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PASTOR’S MESSAGE 
MEGAN FRYLING 

Senior Pastor 
pastor@bethlehemlutheran.net 

People of Bethlehem, 

Have you been thinking about finding a way to  

volunteer for a weekend? Have you wondered how 

you could use your hands to hammer, paint, and saw 

to change someone’s life? Maybe you’re not terribly 

skilled when it comes to building, but you’re looking to do whatever you 

can and maybe pick up a few new skills along the way! 

 

Yet again this year, from November 8-10, a group of folks from  

Bethlehem will be joining members from other Lutheran churches in the 

area to drive down to the Tijuana area of Mexico and build together. It’s 

amazing opportunity to help people out locally- sometimes it’s families 

in need of another room for a child or a grandparent. Sometimes it’s a 

space that’s going to be a kitchen or another important gathering space 

for the family.  

 

We’re looking for more people who’d like to be a part of this incredible 

work. It’s an excellent opportunity to get to know people in other  

churches in our area and to work side-by-side. It’s a great opportunity to 

get to meet the kind and hand-working people who will be living in and 

using what you’re building. I highly recommend this experience for  

anyone who is interested. There are jobs for all sorts of skill levels. If you 

can paint and if you can hammer, there’s something for you to do! If you 

have building expertise, then there is definitely need for you as well. 
 

If traveling to build is not something that you are able to do because of 

time constraints or because you’re not able to make the trip, know that 

we’re also looking for donations to cover the supplies and the cost of the 

trip. There are always needs for this annual work project and there are so 

many ways to help! 

Mary Fisher will once again be coordinating Bethlehem’s participation in 

this event, so I encourage you to reach out to her at  

fisher12656@gmail.com or find her on a Sunday morning and let her 

know you’re interested. It’s one of many opportunities at Bethlehem to 

help others and to step outside of the church building to share God’s 

love with others.   

Blessings, 

Pastor Megan 

mailto:fisher12656@gmail.com
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SUMMARY OF BETHLEHEM COUNCIL MINUTES –  
 

The council meeting got rescheduled to October 2 and therefore the minutes were not available at the 

time of printing. 

 

SAFETY TIPS FROM INTER-LUTHERAN EMERGENCY RESPONSE TEAM  
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VALLEY RELICS MUSEUM VISIT  
Saturday, October 26  • 11:00 a.m. 

 

The Men’s Breakfast Group is hosting a visit to the  

Valley Relics Museum on Saturday, October 26, at 

11a.m. This event is open to all in the congregation and 

not limited to just men. The museum is located at the 

Van Nuys Airport (7900 Balboa Blvd.), a 15-minute drive 

from Bethlehem. The tour of the museum will take 

about an hour and a half.  
 

The Valley Relics Museum has a big collection of historical artifacts pertaining to The San Fernando Valley 

and environs. The collection includes rare documents, photographs, vintage neon signs, post cards,  

yearbooks, negatives, clothing, books, art, automobiles and BMX bikes. The mission of the museum is to 

preserve and protect local history and artifacts while educating the public on the rich past of The San  

Fernando Valley and surrounding areas. 
 

Even if you didn’t grow up in the Valley, this eclectic facility will prove entertaining. It’s not a “regular” 

museum, but more of a celebration of 20th century pop culture and the objects that were left behind as 

society moved forward. The website is: valleyrelicsmuseum.org 
 

Afterwards we’ll go to lunch at The 94th Aero Squadron, another history laden venue where you can 

watch the planes from the Van Nuys Airport come in for landings. The website is: 94thvannuys.com 
 

Please let me know if you are interested in this outing. It will be fun and informative! 
 

Ron Kraus 

ronkraus@icloud.com 

Cell Phone: 661-221-1473 

 

BOOK CLUB  
Book Club will meet on October 2, 16 & 30 at 6:00 p.m.  

We will be reading “Educated” by Tara Westover and 

then “Exactly As You Are: The Life and Faith of Mister 

Rogers” by Shea Tuttle.  Childcare is provided and  

everyone is welcome! For more information please  

contact Pastor Megan.  

pastor@bethlehemlutheran.net 

 
 

mailto:ronkraus@icloud.com
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MUSIC NOTES   
VICENTE DITTO 

Senior Music Minister 

vicenteditto@bethlehemlutheran.net 
 

We would like to welcome our new bass section leader Travis Haase to the Bethlehem 

choir.  Travis was also a section leader at St. Stephen's for many years and we are very fortunate that he 

was available to join the choir at Bethlehem.  Our new sound equipment should be arriving soon.  The 

sound technician is waiting for all of the components to arrive before scheduling an installation date.  If 

anyone has loaned sound equipment to Bethlehem and would like it back when the new system is  

installed, please let me know.    

 

BAPTISM CELEBRATION 
On Sunday, October 6 at the 9 a.m. service, Shea Gleason will be baptized. Join us 

for this special celebration. Congratulations Shea! 

 

 

 

 

REFORMATION SUNDAY- 

ONE SERVICE 
October 27 • 10:00 a.m. 
 

On October 27, we will  celebrate Reformation  Sunday with one  

service at 10 a.m. followed by our  annual potluck. BLC will provide brats/hot dogs and drinks. Please 

bring your family favorite side dish or dessert to share.  

On this day it’s tradition to wear red because it’s the liturgical color of the day.  

 

ALL SAINTS SUNDAY 

November 3 

For All Saints Sunday, we collect names of people who have passed away in the past year.  

We light candles for all of them and read the first names aloud. The names should be emailed to  

Evelyn in the church office (office@bethlehemlutheran.net) by October 28.   

https://www.google.com/url?sa=i&url=https%3A%2F%2Fcoldspringchurch.com%2Fevent%2Freformation-sunday%2F2019-10-27%2F&psig=AOvVaw1dUCYUiKkDP1Z7A02wFYVc&ust=1569530102892000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCNDoorTp7OQCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAE


SCHOOL NEWS 

MARY KANDILIAN 

Preschool Director 

Director@bethlehemlutheran.net 
 

Dear Bethlehem Family, 

How is it October already?! Time 

sure flies when you’re having fun 

and our school is having a BLAST! 

It is with great excitement that we announce our 

big upcoming event! 

Our Annual Fall Festival will be held on Friday,  

October 11th starting at 6pm! This tradition of many 

years includes fun for the whole family at the 

church and school we all know and love! 

From our famous Trunk or Treat (winner will get a 

prize this year!), Crafts, Fun Games, Taco and 

Quesadilla Plated Dinner, AWESOME RAFFLES, and 

sweet Dessert – not to mention our super  

competitive salsa contest - there's fun for parents, 

kids, grandparents, friends and family!  Bring your 

family and friends to participate in our silent  

auction and getaway raffles - oh and be sure to 

come in your costumes as we'll be giving a prize to 

the best dressed!!   We also need some helping 

hands, so please be sure to let us know if you’ll be 

able to help us out either before or during the 

event! 

We’d love to see church members at our events so 

please come on down! $12 presale and $15 at the 

door! Call the school office today and let us know 

how many tickets you’ll need! 
 

Respectfully, 
 

Mary Kandilian 

 

FALL FESTIVAL 
Friday, October 11 • 6-8 p.m. 

Join us for a Trunk or Treat, crafts, games, dinner, 

salsa making contest, and our silent auction. Be 

sure to come in your costumes and to purchase 

your pre-sale tickets for $12 ($15 at the door).  

 

 

COSTUME FUNDRAISER SALE 
Saturday, October 5 

(8:00 - 11:00 a.m.)  

Please join us to shop for your costume for this 

year's Halloween festivities! All proceeds will bene-

fit El Oro Way's 5th Grade Academy. 
 

· We are also seeking costume donations for this  

 fundraiser, for all ages and sizes. Any costumes 

not sold at the fundraiser will be donated to 

Hope Gardens, so this is a wonderful opportunity 

to support two great causes. 

· Costume donations can be dropped off in the box  

 outside the church/preschool office between now 

and October 4. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

PRESCHOOL SUNDAY/BLESSING OF 

THE BEARS 
Sunday, October 20  ⋅ 9:00 – 10:00 a.m. 

All families are invited to join us for a special  

service. Children are encouraged to bring a favorite 

stuffed bear or other stuffed animal for a blessing. 

This is also a great opportunity to thank our  

Directors and Teachers from our wonderful school. 

Both Sunday School and Preschool kids will be 

singing. Fun activities for the kids will follow  

afterwards. 
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HOLIDAY BOUTIQUE 
Come to Bethlehem and See! 

Come to Bethlehem’s Chandler Hall on Saturday, 

November 9th to see a vast array of creative,  

handmade treasures at our Annual Holiday  

Boutique.  Be the first in line to buy unique gifts, 

tempting baked goods, and lucky raffle tickets for 

popular theme baskets.  Besides shopping, bring a 

friend to enjoy savory homemade soups, popular 

pulled-pork sandwiches, and delightful treats.  

Lunch will be served at 11:00 a.m. to 1:00 p.m.  

Come early, shop and enjoy great fellowship! That’s 

one day only – November 9th 9:00 a.m. to 1:30 p.m.  

Come and see!  Bring a friend! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOUTIQUE DONATIONS & HELP 

WANTED 
Donated items for bakery goods or raffle baskets 

are welcome for this year’s annual boutique.  Bring 

raffle basket items ( Italian, spa, romantic, movie, 

breakfast, etc.) on Sunday, November 3rd.  Give 

items to Connie Troe, Dorothy Stilling, or Judy 

Cave.  If you would like to help on Saturday at the  

boutique, please contact Connie Troe  

(818) 178-0512 or Dorothy Stilling  (818) 363-6028. 

 

NEW MEMBERS CLASS 
October 13 • 12:30 p.m. 

A New Members Class will be coming up on  

October 13 after the second service. Please RSVP 

with Pastor Ioan or with Evelyn in the church office. 

Please let us know if you will need childcare. Lunch 

will be provided. 

 

WELCA  AUTUMN RENEWAL  
“Sharing God's Love Through Gratitude" is the 

theme of the Southwest Synod of the Women of 

the ELCA  Autumn Renewal event to be held at  

California  Lutheran Saturday, October 12 through 

Sunday, October 13 at California Lutheran  

University.  The weekend will feature Bible study by 

Keia Morris, worship leaders  Pastor Tracy Williams 

and Pastor Marta Salazar, personal renewal time 

with chair yoga, walking the labyrinth or a nature 

walk and activities such as rock painting, beading, 

or sit & knit.  Gratitude moments and gratitude 

journals will help us explore the impact gratitude 

might have in our daily lives.  Join us for this  

weekend full of gratitude. 

 Registration forms are available in the church  

office. Anyone interested and needs registration 

forms or more information can call Dianne Tillman  

818-429-0474  

 

 

WOMEN OF THE ELCA BIBLE 

STUDY 
Tuesday, October 8 at 11:00 a.m. We will meet in 

Chandler Hall. For more information call Dianne 

Tillman or Marilyn.  

 

 

W/ELCA CRAFT GROUP 
The women's craft group meet on Fridays from 9:00 

a.m. to noon.  No experience is necessary. Feel free 

to join us. 

 

 

w w w . b e t h l e h e m l u t h e r a n . n e t  
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NOURISHING THE FAITH OF 

ADULTS 
By Marilyn Fursman 

Part of discipleship is studying God’s word, not  

only because it can bring you closer to God, but so 

you can learn how to pass it on to future genera-

tions or share your faith with a friend. If you feel 

the Spirit moving you to help give some direction 

to Bethlehem’s adult education program to better 

serve those not currently engaged, please contact 

Pr. Megan Fryling or Marilyn Fursman about  

joining the Adult Education team. 

Sunday Forum, 12:15 p.m.—Here’s a chance to go 

deeper into the sermon topic or issues such as: 

• Oct. 6, “Mediation Training.”  Highlights of the 

Synod’s conflict resolution seminar. 

• Sept. 15, “Mental Health First Aid.” Highlights 

of Carla Cross’  workshop.  

• Aug. 25, “The Work of a Missionary” with the 

Revs. Cynthia Holder Rich and Mark Rich. 

• Aug. 4, “The Importance of Sharing Our  

  Stories” with Deacon Shannon Savage Howie. 
 

Bring your beverage and snack to classroom #1 to 

meet new members and expand your horizons! 

Wednesday Co-ed Bible Study led by Pr. Megan 

Fryling, this congenial group meets in Chandler 

Hall Wednesdays at 10:15 a.m. The ELCA’s Book of 

Faith material is being used to study the Book of 

Acts. Come explore the stories of Jesus’ faithful 

followers empowered by the Holy Spirit to bear 

witness to his resurrection, which set in motion 

God’s plan of restoration. 

 

 

ADULT EDUCATION TEAM MEETING 
The next Adult Education team meeting is  

October 15 at 1:00 p.m. at Bethlehem. 

CONFIRMATION CLASS 
Home Group sessions will happen at Bethlehem 

during our regular Youth Sunday School time of 

Sunday mornings between the two services on the 

same day that the larger “Whole Group”  

confirmation is happening in the afternoon.  

Sunday, October 6  

Home group 

10:15 a.m.-10:45a.m.  

Whole Group 

2:00 p.m.- 4:15 p.m. at Bethlehem. 

 

 

YOUTH EVENTS 
We have a number of youth Events in October to 

come to: 

  

Fall Festival Prep Oct 9th @ 3 p.m. 

We are preparing our decorations for Fall Festival 

haunted trailer.  Come help create decorations. 

  

Fall Festival Oct 11th @ 4:30 p.m. 

Finish decorating our haunted trailer.  Then help 

with games for the little kids and be a kid yourself 

wandering around, trick or treating, and maybe 

catching a magic show. 

  

Optional  Luther: The Rock Opera Oct 13th @ 5 p.m. 

We can meet at Salem Lutheran in Glendale (1211 

N. Brand Blvd., Glendale, CA 91202) for a 60 minute 

presentation of Marin Luther’s life set to 20 rock 

songs and illustrated by 300 images.  “A stormy 

monk speaks truth to power… the start of the 

reformation like you’ve never heard it before!” 

  

Corn Maze Oct 20th @ 2:00 p.m. 

We will meet at Forneris Farms near Holy Cross 

Hospital (15200 Rinaldi Street, Mission Hills, CA 

91345) for a 4 acres corn maze (not haunted).  The 

event is $10 to each youth with the church covering 

the remainder. 
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MEET THE MEMBERS: LEE AND SHARI UNDERWOOD 
By Marilyn Fursman 

 

Shari Underwood is California born and bred; Lee moved here from Oregon as a child. 

Mutual friends introduced the teenagers at a party in Big Bear and five years later they 

were wed. In the interim, Shari attended UCLA and Lee served in the U.S. Air Force doing 

aerial photography. Following military service, Lee worked as an animation  

cameraman for Walt Disney, even helping to make Sleeping Beauty. 

        In 1959 Lee went to work in sales for Shari’s dad who owned Ward engineering, a 

North Hollywood manufacturing and vacuum plating business. Later, Shari became the 

Chief Financial Officer of the company until it closed in 2003. 

        Blessed with two sets of fraternal twins (two sons and two daughters) in less than 

four years, as young parents they made life-long friends with others in the same  

challenging situation. Now their family has grown to include six grandchildren and one 

great-grandson. 

        In the course of their 62-year marriage, they have enjoyed traveling and attained 

their goal of visiting all 50 states. Part of that was spurred by wanting to meet distant relatives Shari found through 

her genealogy research. She has said, “Most Europeans do research hoping to find royalty in their family tree, while 

most Americans get a charge out of finding a horse thief!” 

        Hosting high school exchange students encouraged an interest in seeing more of the world. Since then they 

have visited too many countries to list, but highlights surely include spending their 50th anniversary in a tree in  

Tanzania, Africa; a self-driven boat trip maneuvering through dozens of locks on a canal trip with friends in  

Southern France; and gathering their large family for a vacation based at a picturesque villa in Tuscany, Italy. 

        Wine-making became a fun hobby for a number of years and they joined with three other couples to produce 

zinfandel, merlot and even a gold-medal winning cabernet sauvignon. 

        Dressing up in western costumes as members of the Owens River Gang, Lee and Shari authentically portrayed a 

bit of western history for enthusiastic crowds at fairs and the annual Lone Pine Film Festival. 

        The Underwoods are giving, caring people who, for decades, have been leaders in Optimists International, a  

service organization that provides education and housing for at-risk teens, which has an impressive track record of 

preparing young people for productive lives. 

        At church, Lee has served in numerous leadership roles including on two Call committees, as council vice  

president and evangelism chair, as a lector, usher, assisting minister and on Cursillo and Via de Cristo spiritual growth 

weekends. He provided countless barbecues for work parties and fellowship events, participated in chili cook-offs and 

dramatic presentations and served on the Stained Glass Window Preservation team.  At Bethlehem, he’s on the new 

Faithful Stewards Endowment Fund team. 

        Shari held the post of head usher for many years, provided terrific soups at the annual holiday boutique and 

helped with every fellowship event. She championed  the effort to preserve Roger Darricarrere’s award-winning, 40-

foot stained glass window at St. Stephen’s Lutheran Church, called Jesus Christ, the Light of the World. The latter task 

led her to meet many of the greats in the stained glass window world and gave her an impressive expertise on the 

subject. 

        Not originally Lutherans, they were members at St. Stephen’s for 52 years. What sold Shari was learning that she 

was still welcome even after admitting to a new member class that there were some teachings she couldn’t go along 

with. An important Bible verse for her is Mark 9:24, “Lord, I believe, help my unbelief!” Lee likes the story of “doubting 

Thomas,” which reminds us of the blessing for all who believe even without the benefit of convincing evidence. 

        The Underwoods are happy with their new congregation, even preferring the smaller, cozier environment. These 

early birds miss hearing the choir, but like the contemporary service at 9 a.m. and the people they’ve met. Lee’s only 

reservation about the merger is that he feels more attention could be given to evangelism (outreach), as he hopes the 

church will grow. 
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NEWS FROM LUTHERAN SOCIAL SERVICES 

October/November:   

We will be collecting Thanksgiving Food for our Thanksgiving give-a-way.   

Thanksgiving is November 28th, we will collect the food through Sunday, 

November 24th, with our give-a-way on Monday and Tuesday, November 

25th and 26th.   Suggested food items are canned veggies, boxed  

potatoes, bagged rice, boxed dressing, pasta, canned mixed fruit, cake mix, 

coffee, pumpkin filling, sugar, hot cocoa, chicken broth.  In addition, if you 

know of a family that needs a Thanksgiving basket, be sure to let us know. 
 

November/December:   

We will be collecting toys for our annual Toy Give-a-Way for low income/no income families ages infant 

to 12 years of age, boys and girls.  The Toy Give-a-Way will be Saturday, December 14th.  We will need all 

toys by Monday, December 9th.  If you and/or your kids are interested in helping being “Santa’s elves” 

that day, please let us know. 
 

Jan Maseda, Director, LSS/San Fernando Valley 

(818)288-7054; janicemaseda@gmail.com  

 

BLESS REPORT FOR OCTOBER 
The school year has gotten off to a great start at Bethlehem, and we are now preparing for our annual Fall 

Festival—we hope to see everyone there on October 11! You can purchase tickets between now and the 

11th at the presale price, at the preschool office or between services on Sundays. 

Fall Festival Signups + Donations 

We are also collecting donations and looking for volunteers for the event—please let us know if you are  

interested in participating in any of these ways: 

Donate candy for Trunk-or-Treat (candy must be individually wrapped; bags can be dropped off to the 

church or preschool office between now and October 8) 

Trunk-or-Treat car (decorate your trunk in a fun theme, then hand out candy to the kids at the end of the 

festival—candy will be provided; best decorated trunk gets an Amazon gift card!) 

Salsa-making contest (enter your homemade salsa in our taste-testing contest; winner gets a Los Toros 

gift card!) 

Family costume contest (winning family gets a Target gift card!) 

Volunteer to help set up or lend a hand during the event 
 

Please visit our signup page for more details and let us know how you’d like to participate: 

www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0B4FADAF23A3F85-fall 
 

Box Tops and Labels for Education 

We are continuing to collect Box Tops for our preschool—please see the table of flyers at church for a sheet 

you can use to collect these labels. They can be turned into the church or preschool office anytime! 

Box Tops has also launched a digital program, where you can scan your receipts instead of cutting out the  

labels from product boxes—please download the Box Tops app on your phone and give it a try! 

Thank you for your support of our preschool! 
 

~Laureen Gleason (BLESS@BethlehemLutheran.net) 

w w w . b e t h l e h e m l u t h e r a n . n e t  

file:///C:/Users/offic/AppData/Local/Packages/Microsoft.MicrosoftEdge_8wekyb3d8bbwe/TempState/Downloads/www.signupgenius.com/go/70A0B4FADAF23A3F85-fall
mailto:BLESS@BethlehemLutheran.net
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OCTOBER BIRTHDAYS 
2 Shea Gleason 

4 Ron Kraus 

4 Bernadette Andrews 

8 Katharine Glyer 

9 Hannah Carlson 

10 Andrew Sipes 

12 Paul St. Michel 

14 Kyle Fryling 

17 Carla Cross 

17 Nate Traylor 

19 Kandice Santiago 

19 Kathy Fisher 

19 Theresa Maseda 

20 Tyndale Traylor 

21 Barbara Denney 

21 Sarah Karzel 

22 Jenny Compton 

25 Shelly Shubert 

28 Margo Westland 

31 Benito Galindo 

 

 

 

OCTOBER ANNIVERSARIES 

5 Robert & Kelli Yribe (2002) 

23 Fred & Donna Ophus (1965) 

 

SEPTEMBER STATISTICS 
September offering: $21,168; Budget: $22,545 

August offering: $21,541; Budget: $22,917 

Fiscal YTD: $ ; Budget: $ 
 

Attendance: 

September average at 9 a.m.: 45 

September average at 11 a.m.: 61 

 

August average at 9 a.m.: 48 

August average at 11 a.m.: 64 

August 18 -one service 10 a.m.: 105 

 

 

w w w . b e t h l e h e m l u t h e r a n . n e t  

MEN’S MONTHLY BREAKFAST 
We invite men of all ages to join us for fellowship 

the first Wednesday of every month at 7:30 a.m. at 

Coco’s Restaurant in Mission Hills. See you  

October 2! 

 

PASTORAL CARE 
If you would like a pastoral care visit from one of 

our pastors, please contact the church office and let 

us know. (818) 360-4777. 

 

LIKE US ON FACEBOOK! 
If you would like to stay in touch and get updates 

of events happening at Bethlehem, please visit 

www.facebook.com/BethlehemGranadaHills and 

like us!  
 

Also, check out our preschool Facebook page at 

www.facebook.com/bethlehemlutheranschool 

 

SUBSCRIBE OUR PODCAST!  
Get each week’s sermon and a 

musical selection delivered to your 

phone. You can find our podcast 

on any smartphone or computer 

through either the Spotify app or 

Spotify.com by searching for 

“Bethlehem Granada Hills”. You’ll 

know it’s our podcast when you 

see our logo with a set of headphones on it.  To have 

the  podcast automatically sent to you when a new one 

comes out, just click “subscribe” on iTunes.  

 

WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE 

If you see an empty spot on the worship leader 

schedule and you’re able to fill in, please call the 

church office. You can serve one time or be put on 

a monthly rotation. Thank you. 

 

 

 



Sunday  Monday  Tuesday  Wednesday  Thursday  Fr iday  Saturday  

29    
9:00AM Worship 

10:10AM Sunday School 

11:00AM Worship 

12:15PM Sunday Forum 

 

 

30   
5PM Bell Choir 

1 2     7:30AM Men's  

Breakfast @ Coco's 

10:15AM Adult Study 

4:30PM Fellowship 

Team Mtg 

6PM Book Club 

7PM Council Meeting 

3 
5:45PM Children's Choir 

6:15PM Ensemble 

7PM Faith Choir 

4 
9:00AM –Noon 

Craft group 

5 
8-11AM  

Costume 

Fundraiser Sale 

6    9:00AM Worship 

10:10AM Sunday School 

10:15AM Home Group 

11:00AM Worship 

2PM Whole Group 

7 
5PM Bell Choir 

8 
11AM WELCA 

Bible Study @ BLC 

9 
10:15AM Adult Study 

6PM Book Club 

 

10 
5:45PM Children's Choir 

6:15PM Ensemble 

7PM Faith Choir 

11   

9:00AM –Noon 

Craft group 

6PM Fall Festival 

12  WELCA 

Autumn  
Renewal @ Cal 
Lutheran 

13   9:00AM Worship 

10:10AM Sunday School 

11:00AM Worship 
12:30PM New Member Class 

14 
5PM Bell Choir 

 

15   
1:00 PM Adult Ed 

Team Mtg 

16 
10:15AM Adult Study 

6PM Book Club 

 

17 

5:45PM Children's Choir 

6:15PM Ensemble 

7PM Faith Choir 

18 

9:00AM –Noon 

Craft group 

19 

 

20   9:00AM Preschool 

Sunday/Bear Blessing 

10:10AM Sunday School 

11:00AM Worship 

12:15PM Sunday Forum 

21 
5PM Bell Choir 

  

22 
 

23 
10:15AM Adult Study 

7PM Council Meeting 

24 
5:45PM Children's Choir 

6:15PM Ensemble 

7PM Faith Choir 

25 

9:00AM –Noon 

Craft group 

26 
11AM Men's 

Breakfast 

Group outing 

27  
 

10:00AM One Service 

11:00AM Potluck 

 

28 

5PM Bell Choir 

29 
 

30 
10:15AM Adult Study 

6PM Book Club 

31 
 

Nov. 1 

9:00AM –Noon 

Craft group 

2 
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WORSHIP LEADERS - 9:00 SERVICE   One Service 10 a.m.  
Date 10-6-19 10-13-19 10-20-19  10-27-19 11-3-19 

Assisting Minister Scott Fisher Lisa Chow Mary Fisher Ryan Nakata Max Stark 

Reader Lisa Chow Pam Shea Emily Carlson X Connie Troe 

Acolyte Katie Nakata Paige Gleason Hannah Carlson Alison Rubinstein Ryan Nakata 

Ushers Carla Cross Brooke Coffin Scott Fisher Nicole Hernandez-Liva Brian Grefsrud 

  Katie Nakata Mary Fisher Shea Clancy X Lisa Chow 

Refresh + Juice Connie Troe Ruth Irwin  Reformation Potluck  

Altar Guild Cookie Cline Janet Puchlik Betty Pust Cookie Cline Cookie Cline 

WORSHIP LEADERS - 11:00 SERVICE     
Date 10-6-19 10-13-19 10-20-19 10-27-19 11-3-19  

Assisting Minister Jan Maseda Sandy Lazaros Jill Goddard X John Cooper 

Reader Marilyn Fursman Sarah Karzel Marilyn Galins Ken Cave Dylan Yribe 

Communion Asst. Sarah Karzel Kevin Rubinstein Kiera Nusbaum Hannah Carlson Kevin Rubinstein 

Ushers Ken Cave Jan Maseda Ron Kraus Kevin Rubinstein Ryan Yribe 

  Kevin Rubinstein Judy Cave Ken Cave X Kelli Yribe 

Greeter  Janet Puchlik Jan Maseda Greg Imlay Marilyn Fursman 

Refreshments Judy Cave Greg Imlay  Reformation Potluck Kelli Yribe 

  Betty Pust   X X 

Offering Counters Mary Fisher Janet Puchlik Dwayne Schmidt Brian Grefsrud  Janet Puchlik 

  Ken Cave Judy Cave Betty Pust Carla Cross Susan Van Deest 

w w w . b e t h l e h e m l u t h e r a n . n e t  

OCTOBER WORSHIP LEADER SCHEDULE 



 12227 Balboa Blvd., Granada Hills, CA  91344 

HOSTED BY ST. STEPHEN’S PRESBYTERIAN CHURCH 

Sponsored by Department of Aging 

20121 Devonshire St. (at Winnetka) 

Chatsworth, CA  

Call (818) 360-7460 for more information. 

 

Hot Lunch for Seniors! 

All Seniors welcome! Bring your friends and make new friends. Caregivers welcome. 

Donation: $1.75 

Lunch available Monday-Friday 11:30 a.m. 

 

Join us for some fun and fitness! 

Make your mornings special and join us for a free group exercise class on Mondays led by Milan Choi  

beginning October 7, 2019. from 10:30-11:15 a.m. 

 

Seniors Video Exercise Class 10:30a.m.– Mon., Tues., & Thurs. 

Bingo 10:30 a.m.– Wed. 

Bible Study w/ Pastor Doug Mason 12:45 p.m. –Wed. 

 
 


